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Subject: Management Board Candidature 

 

Dear colleagues, 
 
The Management Board of the Portuguese Cycling Federation would like to propose to the 
next UEC General Assembly, on the 7th March 2021, Mr. Delmino Albano Magalhães 
Pereira, Portuguese, resident in Porto, to the UEC Management Board member. 
 
Mr. Delmino Pereira, is President of the Portuguese Cycling Federation, he was 
professional cyclist, and he was founder and the first president of the Portuguese 
Association of professional cyclists.  
 
With work recognized at the national and international level, in 2015, UCI awarded him 
with UCI Merit. In 2017 he was appointed by the President of the UCI to the UCI Road 
Commission. 
 
Thank you in advance for attention and remain with best regards. 
 
 

Yours Sincerely 

 

 

 

 

José Luis Ribeiro 

Vice-President 

UEC Electoral and Voting Monitoring 
Commission 

Maison du Sport International 
Avenue de Rhodanie 54 
CH-1007 Lausanne 

 

 



 

 

  

 
 
Candidature for UEC Management Board 

DELMINO PEREIRA (POR) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Delmino Pereira, born in Vila Real on August 23, 1967, started his activity as an 

amateur cyclist in 1985, and he was professional rider from 1989 to 2001, always in Boavista 
Futebol Clube cycling team. 

As a professional cyclist, he won two titles as National Road Race Champion, won 54 
races, qualified five times in the first 10 places in “Volta a Portugal”. At international level he 
participated in the Road World Championships / Stuttgart - 1991 (49th place) and won the best 
climber in the “Tour de l'Avenir” (1988). 

During his career, he founded in 1995 the Portuguese Association of Professional 
Cyclists and was the 1st president. 

After his career, he had a brief experience as a sports director in club teams. 
In 2004 he joined the Management Board of the Portuguese Cycling Federation, 

chaired by Artur Lopes, performing functions in training, standing out for his dynamism that 
impressed the Portuguese MTB, department that he has been allocated in 2008 by the then 
President. 

With the new mandate for the Olympic Cycle of 2008-2012, Delmino Pereira rose to 
the position of vice president of the Federation, assuming more and more responsibilities and 
a decisive experience for his candidacy for the presidency. 

Delmino Pereira chaired the Portuguese Cycling Federation since 2012, with 
recognized work at national and international level, highlighting the dynamics developed in 
CAR - Anadia - National Velodrome. Deployed and developing all cycling Olympic disciplines 
from the training ages to elite, it managed through the National Teams close to 50 medals in 
World and European Championships in all disciplines of cycling. 

In 2015, UCI Congress awarded the Federation with the distinction of UCI Merit. In 
2017 he was appointed by the President of the UCI to the UCI Road Commission. 

At this moment, he is in the third term as president of the Portuguese Cycling 
Federation. 
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